
Our Case Number: ABP-318093-23 

Tipperary County Council 
c/o Gillian Flynn 
Civic Offices 
Clonmel 
Co. Tipperary 

Date: 30 October 2024 

An 
Bord 
Pleanala 

Re: Proposed road development at The Quay, Quay Street, Suir Island and Raheen Road 
The Quay, Quay Street, Suir Island and Raheen Road, Clonmel County Tipperary 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

I refer to the additional information received by the Board in relation to the likely effects on the 
environment of the above-mentioned proposed road development. 

Please be advised that the Board considers that this additional information contains significant 
additional data in relation to the effects on the environment of the proposed road development and it 
therefore requires you, in accordance with section 51(4A) of the Roads Act 1993, as amended, to: 

(a) publish in one or more newspapers circulating in the area in which the proposed road development 
would take place a notice stating that significant additional information in relation to the said effects has 
been furnished to the Board, that the additional information will be available, for inspection or for 
purchase (on payment of a specified fee not exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy), at a 
specified place and at specified times during a specified period, and that submissions or observations in 
relation to the additional information may be made in writing to the Board before a specified date, and 

(b) send notice of the furnishing to the Board of significant additional information, and a copy of the 
additional information, to the bodies and persons and the authority (where appropriate) referred to in 
section 51(3)(b) and (c) of the Roads Act 1993, as amended, and to indicate to such bodies and 
persons and the authority (where appropriate) that submissions or observations in relation to the 
additional information may be made in writing to the Board before a specified date. 

In respect of (a) above the notices should be published in the same newspapers in which notices of the 
original application was advertised and the additional information should be made available for 
inspection or purchase at the same locations at which the original application documentation was 
available. In respect of the time limits for the making of submissions or observations in relation to the 
additional information to the Board under (a) and (b) above, the specified time limit for the receipt of 
submissions should be not less than 5 weeks in both cases. 
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When calculating the time limit for making submissions the provision of section 251 of the Planning and 
Development Act, 2000, as amended, regarding the Christmas period, should be taken into 
consideration. 

You should submit the relevant newspaper notices and a copy of any notices issued under (b) above to 
the Board as soon as same are available. 

Your response to this letter should be received not later than 5.30pm on the 19th November, 2024. 

If you have any queries in relation to the matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at 
laps@pleanala.ie 

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or 
telephone contact with the Board. 

Yours faithfully, 

K(A.,;A tt& ... \~:0 " 
Kevin McGettigan 
Executive Officer 
Direct Line: 01-8737263 
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